## TOWN OF LAKEVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MAY 15TH, 2025

Town Council President(Lori Kelly) opened the Meeting at 6:01pm.

Minutes from previous Meeting held on May 5 th , 2025 were presented for approval. Lori Kelly asked for a Motion. Dean Rouch made the Motion and April Hathaway second the Motion. Minutes from May 5 th , 2025 were approved. APV's in the amount of \$38,844.75 were presented for approval. Lori Kelly asked for a Motion. April Hathaway made the Motion and Dean Rouch second the Motion. APV's in the amount of \$38.844.75 were approved.

Chief Patrick Howard facetimed DLZ Engineer, Andy to go over the DLZ paperwork. DLZ Payment #14 and Change Order #1. Andy wanted to double check all the paperwork before the Town Council approved these. Lori Kelly asked for a Motion to sign these papers on Monday, May 19 th, 2025, if Andy calls Town Clerk and gives approval that they are correct. Dean Rouch made the Motion and April Hathaway second the Motion. It was approved that Town Clerk could sign DLZ

Payment #14 and Change Order #1 if DLZ Engineer, Andy says they are correct.

Town President mentioned that the Town of Lakeville is always wanting extra help. Mentioned that they need to create a job where someone can help part-time with different activities going on. It would need to be posted. There will need to be interviews. Maybe an Event Coordinator. Kamryn Gorka has shown interest in this position if we can make it. The Town would need to come up with the Funds to pay for

this position. When there is not an Event going on this person could help RDC. All of this needs to be talked over Carol who runs RDC. The thinking is that in the next couple years things will pick up much more and there will need to be help with RDC. This position could also help with reservations at the Wetland Barn. Carol is doing a wonderful job. But it is a full-time position and it would be nice to get an enthusiastic person in the position. Before all of this would happen there are conversations that need to take place. Chief Howard said there are a lot of potential for big Events. It would be beneficial to have another person with their feet on the ground overseeing big events such as; Fall Festival, 4 th of July Parade, etc.

Town Council brought up about sponsoring for the July 4 th Parade. Asked if the Utilities Department could help with this since it is a Town Event.

It was posted on Facebook about the dumpsters for the Town of Lakeville Garage Sales.

Meeting was closed at 6:25pm.

Town President, Lori Kelly

Vice-President, April Hathaway

Board Member, Dean Rouch

Clerk-Treasurer, Jacqueline Skwiercz